BARTON CREEK RANCH
PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION

August 4, 2016 Meeting Minutes


I. Opening Comments
· Overview of meeting:  POA Vice President Holly Cowan opened the meeting at approximately 7:05pm, welcomed attendees, and provided an overview of the meeting which was to seek nominations for BCRPOA president and hold an election

II. Vice President Cowan sought nominations for POA President.
· Charles Bonney nominated Rick Adams for president
· Mr. Bonney’s nomination of Rick Adams was seconded by Mel Folger
· No additional nominations were made and Rick Adams accepted the nomination

III. Vice President Cowan sought a vote on the nomination of Rick Adams for POA President
· There were 29 properties represented at the meeting, including proxies, and the vote for Rick Adams was unanimous

IV. Rick Adams accepted the nomination and election results

V. President Adams thanked attendees and made three general comments
· He recently saw that the key for the message board near the mailboxes was broken off in the lock and he learned that it been broken for weeks so the door could not be opened.  After seeing the damage, he drilled out the lock and fixed it.  He asked that residents keep an eye on the message board and let him know if it requires attention.
· There have been several incidents of property thefts from vehicles in the Saddle Tree and West Cave Estates subdivisions.  The thefts occurred from unlocked vehicles and items taken included lap tops, purses, wallets and in at least one incident, a gun.  BCR residents were encouraged to lock their vehicles when they are parked in driveways and personal property should be removed in order to minimize such thefts.
· President Adams briefed attendees on a matter being handled by the POA board.  The owner of Lot 54, Jack Daly, has requested via a law firm to modify the restrictions in the BCR Declaration of Covenants, Conditions and Restrictions to allow Lot 54 to become commercial property.  The BCRPOA board of directors hired the law firm of Baker and Robertson to represent the association in this matter.  Additional and more thorough information regarding this matter will be provided to BCRPOA members in the near future.  If required, a vote on this matter may occur in or about the month of October 2016.  Note:  The physical address of Lot 54 is 31305 Ranch Road 12.
VI. [bookmark: _GoBack]President Adams set the tentative date for the next POA meeting as October 4, 2016, in conjunction with National Night Out, and closed the meeting at approximately 8:15pm
